
 

Respect, Responsibility, Aroha, Self-discipline, Honesty 
              Phone: 07 862 8602    Absentee Messages: 027 952 3203 

COMING EVENTS 
September—Mahuru 

21st BOT Meeting—6.00pm STEM Room 
23rd Sharing Assembly 2.15pm in the Hall 
26th  Public Holiday— Queen Elizabeth II             
    Memorial Day 
30th END OF TERM 3—SCHOOL HOLIDAYS BEGIN 

October—Whiringa-ā-Nuku 
17th Term 4 Begins 

Miller Avenue School—Creating brighter futures, together. 

15th September 2022 
 
 
Nga mihi te whānau,  
 
We only have two weeks left this term and of course a ‘one-off’ memorial day (no school) on Monday 26th         
September, which is in the last week of term 3 for the passing of Queen Elizabeth. 
 
Well done to the amazing students who entertained us all last night at the Paeroa 
Music Project, I was a very proud Principal!  Special thanks to Whaea Roshan for 
organising and implementing this wonderful venture and to Mrs Bedford for           
supporting her.   
Soloists were: Manaia/Azurith, Sylvee/Royce & Ruby.The MAS cohort are: 
Matariki R4: Azurith, Hailey-Anne, Marcia, Crystal & Manaia  
Tupuārangi R5: Tiana, Ruby, Samantha, Jayriss, Payton & Cordae 
Tupuānuku R6: Sylvee, Mackenzie, Deon’dre, Jahvayo, Royce & Michaela 
 
Welcome next week to the wonderful and amazing Mrs Janette Franks, who will be teaching in Tupuānuku (Rm 6) 
for the remainder of 2022.  We are very lucky to have you with us.  Mrs Franks has been working alongside Ms Britz 
to ensure a smooth transition for the tamariki.  A warm welcome also to Ms Kim Callis who is covering Mrs Jennifer 
Bedford while she is on leave until the end of the term, thank you for your support.  
Parents, mobile phones are not required at school, however if your child brings one to school they will need to hand 
it in to the office in the morning and then collect it at the end of the day.  I would like to take this opportunity to thank 
whānau/families and staff at MAS for supporting our tamariki to make sensible choices and use our BEST values at 
school (and we hope at home too!) 
 
PS: Principal acknowledgement: fantastic murals created about slugs and snails from Jake, Tyrel and     
Taylor - Tupuārangi Rm 5.  The murals were colourful, informative and interesting. 
 
We are looking for coaches and managers for our touch rugby teams.  Mr Gurnick sent a notice home yesterday 
about this.  Sadly we will only be able to enter the teams that we have a coach allocated to.   
 
Please support the Goldfields Art Exhibition next Tuesday at Paeroa War Memorial Hall between               
9.30am-6.30pm. 
 
Nga mihi nui 
Whaea Debs 
Tumuaki 
 

A very happy birthday to Parker and William 

who celebrated their birthday’s in the past 

week  

 We hope you both had a great day! 



Waipuna-a-rangi (Room 7) 

Harvests Broccoli 
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Miller Avenue School Contact Information 
E-mail: office@millerave.school.nz 
Website: www.millerave.school.nz 

Facebook: Miller Avenue School 
Skool Loop App: Simple free download: In Google Play & App Store search ‘Skool Loop’ & choose our school once 

installed. 
  Westpac Bank Account: 03-1572-0010292-00 (Please put in payment details and your child’s name)  

 
In June Waipuna-ā-rangi (Room 7) planted broccoli in the school 
vegetable garden as part of our Matariki celebrations.  We have 
watched our plants grow with interest as the florets emerged 

and become ready to harvest. 
Last Friday Mrs Bedford stir fried pork in her wok with the 
broccoli, carrots and sauce.  We ate the stir fry with rice.  

Everyone tried some and there was nothing left! 
The general consensus was it was ka pai! 



Whakataukī  
 

TERM 4—SUNHAT TERM 
As we are approaching the end of Term 3 and heading into our          
compulsory sunhat term after the holidays, now is a good opportunity 
the ensure your child has a school sunhat.  MAS sunhats are available 
from our uniform supplier, Direct Group for $14.40 plus $5.00 if you 
want a name embroidered on the hat.  Students who are not wearing a 
sunhat next term will be expected to play under the shade during 
morning tea and lunch breaks.  Please ensure your child’s hat is clearly 
named as we end up with a surplus of hats in our lost property with no names on them. 

Miller Avenue School—Creating brighter futures, together. 

 Magazines, cardboard tubes, old 

art & craft items  

If you have any of these at home 

please bring to the school office. 

 Welcome to this week's PB4L message: 
The school has settled on our ‘Simply the BEST’ motto, with BEST being our acronym. This 
encompasses the values of Brave, Engaged, Sensible and Thinking to help guide our journey. 
This week we have a focus on being ‘Thinking’’ and how that impacts on our behaviour and 
learning. 
 
Thinking in our learning and making positive choices about what we say to others. 
 
This week our Simply the BEST house points competition starts over again. Watch next weeks 
points arrows to see the progress. 
 
Other PB4L initiatives we have started this week are a lunchtime activity roster that will be       
organized by the student ‘House Leaders’, a junior school activity roster will begin next week. 
We have  student Simply the BEST spotters in the playground. These students are               
acknowledging sensible choices and fair play examples of our tamariki. 

 
Token Winners for Week 8: (Winning House Kowhai—531) 

TOTARA: Rafi—Waipuna-ā-rangi; Harley—Waipuna-ā-rangi; Breanna—Waitiī 
RIMU: Summer—Waipuna-ā-rangi;  Taylor—Tupuārangi; Emma—Matariki 
KOWHAI: Courtney—Waipuna-ā-rangi; Ryder–Waipuna-ā-rangi; Jake-Tupuārangi 
KAURI: Taane—Tupuārangi; Allya– Tupuānuku; Te Rewiti—Ururangi (GFS) 

M.A.S BEST values 

are:        

B— Brave 

E— Engaged 

S— Sensible  

T— Thinking 

Kāhore taku toa i te toa takitahi, 
he toa takitini   

 
We cannot succeed without the 

support of those around us.  



PUBLIC NOTICES 
 

 

 

OUR SCHOOL APP 
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